
St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 

NEWSLETTER: 10th March 2023 

 

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We end our week in a winter wonderland!  Very picturesque! I am sure, however, that this morning 
may have been more than a little stressful for many with the snowy conditions.  Thank you, all, for 
your resolve! 
 
Thank you, to all those who were able to make the parents' meeting sessions this week. I hope 
you found these to be a very worthwhile experience. These open and honest 
conversations are extremely helpful, ensuring a shared understanding of how well your child is 
doing and what further work is needed. At home, we ask that you continue to focus on reading 
with your child and follow the homework expectations set by your child's class teacher.   
 
 
Thank you, also to those who attended our phonics and key stage 1&2 SATs briefings.   
 
Next week, we have Science Week! 
As we are part of a partnership with The Ogden Trust, we are following their theme of Earth and 
Space. Pupils will be working in groups to create an activity or game based on this theme.  Year 
groups in key stage 2 will hold a competition.  The winning team for each class will go forward to 
represent their year group at a school partnership event at the end of the month.  Our Y5 winning 
team will have their activity/game shared by pupils in Y6 as our Y5 children will be at the Youth 
Village. 
 
First Holy Communion  
Year 4 children will make their Sacrament of Reconciliation in church at 4:15 on Tuesday 14th 
March. Parents and carers all welcome. 
 
Staffing update 
The current staffing arrangements in Nursery and Reception will remain in place until at least 
Easter.   
 

Year 5 residential evening  
Miss Ryan will hold a meeting for parents Thursday 16th at 3:20pm to discuss the upcoming trip 
to Emmaus Youth Village.  
 
Fitness Festival  
Next week, KS1 and KS2 will be taking part in the Derwentside Virtual Fitness Festival in school. 
This will be an hour long session in which the children will take part in some moderate exercise. 
Children will need to come to school wearing appropriate clothing (t-shirt, shorts, tracksuit, 
trainers). KS2 will be taking part in this on Monday 13th March and KS1 will be taking part on 
Tuesday 14th March. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you know, attendance is hugely important and we report attendance on a weekly/ monthly/ 

termly basis.  We monitor attendance/lateness very closely in school and will raise any concerns 

with parents/carers on an individual basis. If you have any concerns with regards to your child’s 

attendance/lateness please contact us as soon as possible so we can work together to resolve 

any issues. 

This week’s attendance is: 91% 

Nursery Reception Year1 Year2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

89.6% 98.2% 91.2% 90% 78% 94.3% 95.8% 90% 

 

              

              

           

 

House Points 

We have re-introduced the House Points system in school. Children can earn house points from 

all staff during the week.  The house points for this week are: 

 

St Aidan – 377   St Oswald – 472 

St Cuthbert –409   St Bede – 478 

Well done to everyone 

 



            



            



 

 
If you have any queries, please contact us at 

stjs@stjs.bwcet.com 
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